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July, August, September 2007

Dear Friends and Colleagues,

FAAPI CONFERENCE XXXII was a success! The AJPI team managed to surmount all difficulties and make everybody welcome in an event that had the imprint of northern highland culture with its joyous warm hospitality, the seal of state-of-the-art academic level on the topic, the chance for attendees to become acquainted with creative  British young  poets, the opportunity for local ELT professionals to deal with  it  from a wide range of approaches and for publishers to display their products together  with some of their respective  authors.   

From the opening ceremony   singing the national anthem to music played on regional quenas, sikus, cajas and the like, on to its close by the “Juventud Prolongada” folk dance group’s version of the Carnival Devil with the initially reluctant participation of male plenary and semiplenary guest speakers, the audience could sample the local culture. The mark of the AJPI team organization was generous devotion to the objectives and thoughtful attention to details such as the wonderful celebration staged for APIT’s fortieth birthday with Tucumán 40 or so attendees entering the auditorium with colourful balloons and all the audience singing “Happy Birthday”! Not to mention the cake which apparently was big enough to go round and the quick calm smiling response to sort out the difficulties which always crop up in this kind of events.

The secret of success according to AJPI President, Marcela Burgos Pawlak’s own words, was rallying the support not only of local ELT professionals but also of their closer family and friends “without which they could never have made it”. 

During the final ceremony, homage was paid to FAAPI’s former presidents, specially David Powell whose professional standing, personal qualities and drive to start first the Association in August, 1967 and later the Federation, were duly remarked in the simple but touching  words of his former student, the current APIT President, Elena Gil de Forgas. The late George Lewis received the heart-felt homage of his personal friend, Efraín Davis- read by the event Master of Ceremonies- and that of a former student, Viviana Soler- a full-fledged ELT professional  APIBB member- read by AJPI EC Secretary Hermelinda Amelia Otaiza. From both, George Lewis emerges not only in his full academic stature but also as  a great  Professor, and above all, as a warm human being. Ana Armendáriz from APIBA was in charge of the homage to Aldo Blanco who could not attend the Conference. Through her words the audience could capture the full importance of his academic standing as both Professor and as editor of The English Language Teaching Journal for several years, a show of his great commitment to ELT professional development in our country. The homage to the late Florence Chaudet came in the words of Dr. Mario López Barrios and Elba Villanueva de Debat reconstructing her remarkable profile both as committed FAAPI President and as admired  Professor, respectively.  Both Cristina Thompson de Grondona White and Dr. Mario López Barrios received a round of applause and our deep gratitude for their commitment. Elba Villanueva drove the message home when she claimed that without all their   proactive professional commitment the Federation would never have been possible.

FAAPI Teacher Association Representatives Informal Meeting was held as scheduled on Friday 21st at 5.30 pm in the well-dubbed Hospitality Room  for the attending Reps could enjoy a nice tea with cookies as it progressed.  The topics dealt with were first  the problems Associations are facing. Representatives from Chaco, Santiago del Estero, APIZALS, Buenos Aires, Concepción del Uruguay, Santa Fe, Tucumán, Córdoba, Salta, Bahía Blanca, Jujuy shared experiences and problems  and projects.

   Then came the  reminder that it is Associations who endorse the candidates to the Executive Committee whose members are elected alternatively for two-year periods. In case no representative of an Association can attend the OGM, the endorsement can be sent by post together with the nominee’s acceptance.  In the 2008 OGM the Vice President will be elected for the first time for the term of one year to preserve the alternation period of the executive positions, as the President is also due to be elected for a two-year term.

Information was provided about IATEFL’s Wider Membership Scheme within which FAAPI has made a bid as institutional member so that any TA member may subscribe to IATEFL at ₤5. Considering inflation rates which affect currency conversion, the fee to subscribe was set at $40.  The 100 subscription forms requested for  the September 2007- August 2008 period are already available. Interested? Just deposit $40 in  HSBC Savings Account ⌗0676-06548/4 and  post, e-mail* ( please, notice new e-mail address norbeboe@fibertel.com.ar)  or fax the deposit slip on 0387-4321054 with the following personal info through your member TA executive officer:

Title         

Family Name                                      Given Name 

Address                                             

Telephone ⌗                                                 Fax                                                  

E-mail address 

    FAAPI’s  Cascading Project was also launched at the meeting and a workshop based on  the TA Bonds across Cultures presentation will be offered both in  Concepción del Uruguay on October 6th and in Salta in November in a drive to reach out to more ELT professionals all over the country. In all likelihood it might be presented in Bariloche in mid November.

    The sad news is that ACPI has not confirmed its initial proposal to organize FAAPI Conference 2008. Although we still hope they will, several alternative locations were considered not only for the next year but also for 2009 and even 2010. Announcements will be made as soon as they are confirmed.. 

***

Welcoming spring in Jujuy was an unforgettable experience in the re edition of  the  rewarding hiatus we look forward to as a great rebirth of all our professional  commitment: FAAPI Annual Conference. But October is already here with warmer days and the end of the academic year pressing us on. 

It also brings Mother’s Day celebration which we hope will be full of loving joy. Last but not least, it culminates with the general nationwide election: a chance to participate in the political life of our country. Civic duty which should not be given up but is sometimes complicated, not facilitated, by noisy campaigns, dirty scoops, grandiose promises,  the same candidates and the like.  Time to think critically and go for it

May the results be the best for our country!   

Best regards,

                                                                                                             Norma Beatriz Boetsch de Moraga

                                                                                                                                           FAAPI President
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